
 

 

*******June 22, 2021 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a budget hearing work session on Tuesday, June 22, 2021.  

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Doug Smith 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; Linda Scheer, 

County Clerk’s Office; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

 

The Board discussed the budget for Public Works to include Road and Bridge, Noxious Weed and Local 

Services Roads. 

 

The Board discussed the budget for the County Attorney’s Office. 

 

The Board discussed the budget for the Register of Deeds.  

 

The Board discussed the budget for Information Systems.  

 

The Board recessed at 11:15 a.m. and will resume at 1:00 p.m. 

 

The Board discussed the budget for the Leavenworth County Sheriff’s Department. 

 

The Board discussed the budget for EMS and the Health Department. 

 

The Board discussed the budget for Buildings and Grounds to include the sewer districts. 

 

The Board discussed the budget for Council on Aging. 

 

The Board ended hearings at 2:45 p.m. 

 
 



 

 

 *******June 23, 2021 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, June 23, 2021.  Commissioner 

Mike Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Doug Smith and 

Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van Parys, 

Senior County Counselor; Jim Sherley, Undersheriff; Krystal Voth, Planning and Zoning Director; Bill 

Noll, Infrastructure and Construction Services; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents: AW Himpel, Joe Herring, Allan Stork, Dennis Taylor, John Matthews  

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

There were no public comments. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Mark Loughry reminded the Board there are a few more budget hearings after the meeting. 

 

Commissioner Stieben inquired about Atmos Energy abandoning natural gas lines.  

 

David Van Parys indicated a letter could be sent to the Kansas Corporation Commission expressing concern 

over the reduction of infrastructure in Leavenworth County. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Stieben and seconded by Commissioner Kaaz to instruct the 

County Counselor to draft a letter to the Kansas Corporation Commission expressing concern about the 

reduction of infrastructure.  

                        Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to accept 

the consent agenda for Wednesday, June 23, 2021.  

                      Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Jim Sherley requested acceptance of and the chairman’s signature on the Byrne Grant Award. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to approve 

and have the chairman sign the Byrne Grant for the Leavenworth County Sheriff’s Department. 

  Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Bill Noll requested to accept bid from Murphy Tractor for a 5-year lease for two articulating wheel loaders. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to approve 

the 5-year lease agreement replacing two articulating mowers for an annual payment of $49, 470.60. 

  Motion passed, 5-0.  

 

Krystal Voth requested approval of Case Number DEV-21-030 and 031, a preliminary and final plat for 

Sunny Side Estates. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to approve 

Case Number DEV-21-030 and 031 a preliminary and final plat for Sunny Side Estates. 

             Motion passed, 5-0. 



 

 

 

AW Himpel commented on a non-agenda item. 

 

Commissioner Culbertson will be meeting with Jeff Pittman and internet providers. 

 

Commissioner Kaaz participated in the Workforce Partnership CEO meeting and the Leavenworth City 

Commission meeting. 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith reported the city of Lansing will be having their fireworks show this year on 

July 3. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith will attend the Basehor City Council meeting tonight and the Fairmount 

Township meeting tomorrow night. 

 

Commissioner Stieben attended the Tonganoxie City Council meeting.  

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to adjourn. 

  Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

The Board adjourned at 9: 27 a.m. 



 

 

 *******June 23, 2021 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a work session on Wednesday, June 23, 2021.  Commissioner 

Mike Smith, Commissioner Doug Smith, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Kaaz and 

Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van Parys, 

Senior County Counselor; Krystal Voth, Planning and Zoning Director; John Richmeier, Leavenworth 

Times 

 

Residents:  John Matthews, Dennis Taylor, AW Himpel 

 

A work session was held to discuss applicants for the Planning Commission. 

 

The Board ended the work session at 10:07 a.m. 



 

 

*******June 23, 2021 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a budget hearing work session on Wednesday, June 23, 2021.  

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Doug Smith 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; Linda Scheer, 

County Clerk’s Office; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

 

The Board discussed the budgets for Adult and Juvenile Community Corrections. 

 

The Board ended hearings at 10:20 a.m. 

 
 


